
       

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

All visitors are welcome to stop by the 
WELCOME desk for more information 

about Cornerstone. 

 

WEEKLY SERVICE & SCHEDULE FOR THE WEEK OF 6/11/23 

SUNDAY SERVICE  •  9:30 a.m. 

 

TODAY 
Nursery is available during the service. 

All are invited to join us for cake at the 
Fellowship Coffee immediately following 
the service as a “send-off” for the DeBoef 
family. 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 

MONDAY 
Council Meeting • 6:30 p.m. 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

6/11/23 
W E L C O M E 

 WORSHIP SERVICE  

Prelude How Sweet the Name of Jesus Sounds Ruth Stevenson, Piano 
Jesu, Word of God Incarnate 

O for a Thousand Tongues 

OPENING AND GREETING 
Welcome and Announcements 

Call to Worship and Opening Prayer 

 PRAISE TO GOD  

*Sing How Great Thou Art  Hymnal #147 
1 - All; 2 - Women; 3 - Men; 4 - All 

*Sing Open Up the Heavens 

Children’s Message  Brent Pierson 

Preparation for Communion  

Congregational Prayer 

*Sing Lord, I Need You 

   GOD’S WORD 
Scripture Reading Judges 3 
  Bibles – page 334    
Sermon “The Struggle Is Real” 

Prayer  

RESPONSE TO GOD’S WORD 

*Sing This Is Amazing Grace 

*Blessing on Dustin DeBoef Family - Summer Philippines Mission  

*Blessing for Congregation   

*Offering, as you leave Cary Christian Center 

*Postlude   

* = Please stand, if able. 

Leading in Worship: 
Guest Preacher:  Nate Van Wyk; Liturgist: Dustin DeBoef 

Organist:  Phyllis De Vries;  Worship Team 



June 11, 2023 News and Announcements 

OFFERINGS:  June 18:  General Fund; June 25:  Jodi Oppenhuizen with Christian International School of Prague 
- Word to All International 

NURSERY: Today:    Lisa Van Kooten, Sarah Christensen 
 June 18:  Emily Boender, Crystal Schreur, Luke Schreur 

DOOR GREETERS:  Today:  Craig & Sarah Roose, Jim & Barb Gosselink 
 June 18:  Jon & Nicole Yoder, Phil & Vicky  Slings 

FELLOWSHIP COFFEE: C = 3-4 Dozen Cookies; J = 1 gal. Juice; S = Serve 
 Today:  Amy Bokhoven - C,J; Syndee Droppers - C,S; Marilyn Vander Molen - C,S; Lola Spoelstra - C,S 
 June 18:  Joyce Boender - C,S; Sheryl Goodyk - C,S; Megan Nieuwsma - C,J; Sharon Walker - C,S 

TODAY:  We welcome Nate Van Wyk who will be preaching today.  He and his wife Nicole live in Pella with their 
three children.  Nate works for Randall Roofing and previously was the Youth Pastor at Federated Fellowship 
for nine years. 

NEXT SUNDAY:  Pastor Tom Dykman will be leading our worship service, and we look forward to celebrating 
the Lord’s Supper.  Pastor Tom and Erin will be with us for the next couple of months. 

OUR CHURCH FAMILY:  “Our heartfelt gratitude to you, our dear Cornerstone Church ‘family’, for your prayers 
and many expressions of care and concern over the recent passing of Barbara’s father, Virgil Boertje.  A special 
‘Thank You!’ to the Adult Choir for singing at Dad’s funeral.  He was so blessed by your ministry and friendship 
over the years, and so are we!”  Jeff and Barbara (Boertje) DeVries 
 Dusty, Dawn, Dinah and Dawson DeBoef will be returning to the Philippines June 14-July 26 to minister at 
the Legacy Home Orphanage. 

HELP NEEDED WITH ANGEL TREE CAMP:  As a church we will be serving around 60 campers and counselors, 
and your help is needed.  There are three different opportunities we need help with -- breakfast, crafts and 
supper.  There is a sign-up sheet on the table under the TV.  Approximate times: 
 Tuesday, June 20, 7:00-9:00  Breakfast 
 Tuesday, June 20, 9:00-11:00  Crafts 
 Tuesday, June 20, 5:00-8:00  Supper 
Questions - check with Brent Pierson at 641-780-3456. 

MISSIONARY VISIT:  Jodi Oppenhuizen, our newest supported missionary, plans to worship with us on June 
25.  Her visit will include a presentation on her ministry at the International Christian School in Prague, Czech 
Republic. More details to follows.  Please join us in welcoming Jodi and in learning about her ministry. - 
Cornerstone Missions Team 



Cornerstone Church Church Contact Information: 
1020 East Oskaloosa St., Pella, IA 50219  Pastor: pastor@cornerstonepella.org 
Phone: 641.628.2966  Secretary: secretary@cornerstonepella.org 
Web: cornerstonepella.org Worship Coordinator: worship@cornerstonepella.org 

MISSIONS OPPORTUNITIES:  Do you have a passion for missions or know a missionary you would like our church 
to financially support?  The Missions Team is accepting nominees for new missionary support.  We also would 
like to grow our team.  Please contact a Missions Team member if you have a missionary candidate and/or are 
interested in learning more about joining the team.  The Missions Team is:  Lois Slings, Jason Van Hal, Jon Van 
Woerkom, and Will Van Wyngarden. 

BUILDING PLEDGES: The Lord has blessed us with funds to completely pay off the new Church building and 
the ability to start on a new Cadet building.  To help accurately budget for these future building costs, the 
deacons are requesting that everyone confirm their existing pledges or create new ones.  A personalized 
Pledge Update form has been created for all Church members and placed in your Church Mailbox; please 
prayerfully fill these out and return them to a deacon.  For any questions, or if you didn't receive a form, please 
contact Shane Tukker (303-827-4085) or any deacon. 

MUSIC MINISTRY THIS SUMMER:  If you and/or your children (of all ages) are interested in sharing your vocal 
or instrumental talents (Children’s & Adult Choirs, Worship Team, Ensembles, Solos, etc.) with us this summer, 
please see Barbara Boertje DeVries! 

HOW TO GIVE:  Undesignated cash or check offerings go towards the mission or organization of the 
week.  If you desire to contribute to Cornerstone Church and its ministries, simply write “Cornerstone” 
on the memo line of your check.  You can also give online by scanning the QR code or by going online 
to https://cornerstonepella.breezechms.com/give/online.  

1. Online - Log into Breeze, click “Give Now”. Any member can donate through ACH transfer or 
Credit/Debit Card.  

2. Mail – Mail checks to the church (1020 E. Oskaloosa St. Pella, IA 50219) with ”Attention: Deacons” on envelope. 

BIBLE LEAGUE SUMMER MUSICAL:  Save the date - Note New Time! - To accommodate a variety of evening 
worship times the Bible League International Volunteers of Central Iowa will change the time of their Summer 
Musical to 2:00 p.m. on June 25 at Calvary CRC in Pella.  The Gospel Singers Men’s Chorus will be leading part 
of the afternoon worship with a mini-concert.  We also look forward to worshipping together through audience 
participation and meaningful meditation.  The worship time will be followed with time to fellowship while we 
enjoy ice cream sundaes!  “Come and worship him with songs of thanks.”  Psalm 95:1 

CRC NEWS AND PRAYER ITEMS 

GROUNDWORK: Our Father in Heaven, Hallowed Be Your Name - Jesus teaches us to open our prayers by 
acknowledging who we’re talking to.  Join our Groundwork conversation as we study the beginning of the Lord’s 
Prayer in Matthew 6:9 and examine Scripture to better understand what we mean and what we’re asking when 
we pray “Our Father in Heaven, hallowed be your name”.   Listen at GroundworkOnline.com.  

KIDS CORNER: What Does God Want Me to Do Right Now? - What if God, the Creator of the universe, promised 
to give you whatever you wanted?  That’s right!  Anything you could want or imagine  what would you ask for?   
Check out all the great content at kidscorner.net like the KC eBook “Helping Kids Find Their Role in God’s Story”. 

FAMILY FIRE is an online community exploring Spirit-led family, marriage, parenting, in-laws, blended families, 
and intimacy.  Find encouraging articles and devotions at familyfire.com. 
 

 
 


